STATE OF MISSISSIPPI
PHIL BRYANT
GOVERNOR
MISSISSIPPI DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

GaRY C. RIKARD, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

January 25, 2017
Certified Mail No. 7010 1870 0003 4946 9067
Ms. Ruth Horn
4942 Magnolia Street

Moss Point, Mississippi 39563
Dear Ms. Horn:

Re: Ruth Horn, Bulkhead and Boat Shelter
Jackson County
COE No. SAM201600805DEM
WQC No. WQC2016039

Pursuant to Section 401 of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act (33 U. S. C. 1251, 1341), the
Office of Pollution Control (OPC) issues this Certification, after public notice and opportunity
for public hearing, to Ruth Horn, an applicant for a Federal License or permit to conduct the
following activity:

Ruth Horn, Bulkhead and Boat Shelter: Proposed project to replace an existing
217 linear foot bulkhead and an existing 40-foot wide by 52-foot long covered,
open-sided boat shelter. This project is located along the shoreline of Beardslee
Lake at 5419 Beardslee Street in Moss Point, Jackson County, Mississippi
[SAM201600805SDEM, WQC2016039].

The Office of Pollution Control certifies that the above-described activity will be in compliance
with the applicable provisions of Sections 301, 302, 303, 306, and 307 of the Federal Water
Pollution Control Act and Section 49-17-29 of the Mississippi Code of 1972, if the applicant
complies with the following conditions:

1. Pilings shall be steel, concrete, plastic, vinyl, or timber treated with chromated
copper arsenate (CCA).

2. Special care shall be taken prior to and during construction to prevent the
movement of sediment into the adjacent waters.

3. Turbidity outside the limits of a 750-foot mixing zone shall not exceed the
ambient turbidity by more than 50 Nephelometric Turbidity Units.
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4. No sewage, oil, refuse, or other pollutants shall be discharged into the
watercourse.

The Office of Pollution Control also certifies that there are no limitations under Section 302 nor
standards under Sections 306 and 307 of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act which are
applicable to the applicant's above-described activity.

This certification is valid for the project as proposed. Any deviations without proper
modifications and/or approvals may result in a violation of the 401 Water Quality Certification.
If we can be of further assistance, please contact us.

Ha . Wilson, P.E., DEE
Chief\ Environmental Permits Division

HMW: chb

ee; Don Mroczko, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Mobile District
Willa Brantley, Department of Marine Resources
Paul Necaise, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
Bill Ainslie, Environmental Protection Agency
Ricky Register, Coastal Painting and General Contracting, Inc.



